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Agenda Item E.1 
 Situation Summary 
 March 2011 
 
 

CURRENT HABITAT ISSUES 
 

The Habitat Committee (HC) will meet on Friday and Saturday, March 4-5, 2011.  At this 
meeting, the HC will hear a presentation from the Bureau of Reclamation on Central Valley 
water issues.  The HC also discussed the Olympic Coast National Marine Sanctuary 
Management Plan Review, Sacramento River fall Chinook issues, coastal pelagic species 
essential fish habitat, ecosystem-based management, and other issues. Additionally, Agenda Item 
E.1.a, Attachment 1 is a reply from Mr. Eric Schwaab to the Council’s recommendation letter for 
NMFS’ Habitat Assessment Improvement Plan. 

 
Council Action: 
 
1. Consider comments and recommendations developed by the HC at its March 2011 

meeting. 
 
Reference Materials: 
 
1. Agenda Item E.1.a, Attachment 1:  Reply from Mr. Eric Schwaab to the Council’s letter of 

recommendation on NMFS’ Habitat Assessment Improvement Plan. 
2. Agenda Item E.1.b, Supplemental HC Report. 
 
Agenda Order: 
 
a. Agenda Item Overview Jennifer Gilden 
b. Report of the Habitat Committee Joel Kawahara 
c. Reports and Comments of Advisory Bodies and Management Entities 
d. Public Comment 
e. Council Action:  Consider Habitat Committee Recommendations 
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Agenda Item E.1.b 
  Supplemental HC Report 
  March 2011 

 
 

HABITAT COMMITTEE REPORT ON CURRENT HABITAT ISSUES 
 

National Standards for Levees 
 
The Habitat Committee (HC) recently became aware of an effort by the Corps of Engineers to 
modify their national standards for vegetation management on levees.  These modifications have 
the potential to denude large stream reaches of riparian habitat, impacting salmon essential fish 
habitat (EFH) from the Central Valley of California to the Canadian border.  National Oceanic 
and Atmospheric Administration has developed a Biological Opinion stating the impacts to 
salmon in the Puget Sound from vegetation management mandated by the Corps of Engineers.   
The Corps’ nationwide permits are also undergoing review, and there may be specific concerns 
in these permits regarding EFH. 
 
The HC recommends investigating these situations and preparing a letter to the Corps of 
Engineers, by June, detailing EFH impacts.  
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